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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD AT PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE, COTTINGHAM 

AT 7:30pm ON TUESDAY 4th JUNE 2019 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

PRESENT:  Chairman: Cllr. Casson 

Cllrs:  Kind, Knight, Harness, Green, Moore, Medini, Duke, and Abel.  

           Clerk: Kay 

            2 Members of the public present  

  

 

1516 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

              

Non Received  

  

 

1517 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE APOLOGIES 

 

 Cllr Jump  

 

 Resolved: To accept apologies.  

 

 

1518 TO RECEIVE CORRESPONDENCE AND NOTICES OF DECISION  

 

 

Resolved: That the Notices of Decisions received since the last meeting be noted  

 

 

1519 TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS OUTSTANDING SINCE THE DATE OF 

THE LAST MEETING  

 

 See Appendix A for full planning considerations 
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1520 TO RECEIVE UPDATE ON KING STREET AND CASTLE ROAD 

 

Cllr Abel reported that East Riding Council had been seen measuring up for a potential 

crossing point on King Street however residents had raised concerns regarding its locations. 

She had no further news regarding the bus stop on King Street or crossing on Castle Road.  

 

Cllr Green reported that East Riding Council are currently considering a zebra crossing on 

Castle Road  

 

Resolved: To place on the agenda for next meeting   

 

 

1521    TO DISCUSS THWAITE STREET/NEW VILLAGE ROAD/HULL ROAD 

ROUNDABOUT 

 

The Clerk reported that he had contacted ERYC raising the Councils safety concerns. They 

had responded that safety at the roundabout was still under consideration but that it was 

unlikely the cycle lane would be extended around the roundabout for safety reasons. 

 

Cllrs discussed the need for clearer indication of the cycle lanes approaching the roundabout 

 

Resolved: The Clerk to recontact ERYC to request that green tarmac and clear 

signage indicating cycle lanes be put on the approaches to the roundabout.   

 

1522    TO DISCUSS TREES AT THE LAWNS SITE 

 

The Clerk reported that he had contacted Pauline Labourne at East Riding Council to 

investigate if a TPO on the site was possible. She had replied that, unfortunately, large scale 

TPOs are no longer considered good practice but assured the Council that she was in regular 

contact with Hull University and currently no trees are under threat.  

 

Cllrs also raised that the front area of the Lawns site is covered by the Neighbourhood Plan 

as a recognised open green space.  

 

 

1523    TO DISCUSS COMMUNITY LED HOUSING   

 

Cllr Casson informed Cllrs that Community Led Housing is also being looked at, 

particularly around the Needler Site, by the Neighbourhood Plan Working Party who are in 

the process of arranging meetings with East Riding Council and the developer. 

 

Resolved: Cllr Casson to provide update once meetings had taken place,   

 

 

1524    ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA (DISCUSSION ITEMS ONLY) 

Pollution Survey  

Date of Next Planning (dependent on applications received): Tuesday 2nd July 2019 

There was no other business and the Chairman closed the meeting at 9pm.  

 

………………………………………….. Chair of the Parish Council       


